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Post Booker Sentencing 
Standards of Proof 

Just as the U.S. Supreme Court was split in its 2005 United States v. Booker decision, courts continue to be 
split in their application of the standards of proof ruling. We have addressed the controversy in our most 
recent ABA Criminal Justice column entitled “Standards of Proof at Sentencing.” We believe that, despite 
the fact that the U.S. Sentencing Guidelines are no longer mandatory, if the Guidelines are followed by a 
district court at sentencing, then any facts found that increase the Guideline sentence must be proved by the 
government “beyond a reasonable doubt.” However, many courts continue to assume that a preponderance 
of evidence is sufficient to impose harsher sentences, which in our view is ill advised and could result in a 
remand for resentencing. While the courts may view the Sentencing Guidelines as advisory, the Guidelines 
are still considered important and relevant. But because there remain significant inconsistencies regarding 
which standards of proof are being applied in a given circumstance, it’s incumbent on counsel to apply the 
standard that best serves the client, which in most cases will be the “beyond a reasonable doubt” standard. 
To quote Judge Nancy Gertner: “Due Process requires procedural safeguards and a heightened standard of 
proof, namely, proof beyond a reasonable doubt.”  Click here to view the entire article.  

Plea Agreement Waivers 

In our “Stemming the Tide of Postconviction Waivers,” we discuss the constraints, ethical and otherwise, 
that defense counsel should keep in mind when advising clients about federal plea agreements. Specifically, 
we explore waiving the right to challenge constitutional and other legal errors by which a conviction may be 
obtained, conditions that are routinely inserted into plea agreements by federal prosecutors but can leave 
defendants with no meaningful chance at postconviction relief. There are also conflict-of- interest situations 
where counsel must render advice about the quality of his own performance to date. With the arguments 
contained in this article, the government may often be receptive to changes in waiver boilerplate language. 
That said, however, the complexities inherent in postconviction waivers require careful review and counsel 
that’s experienced in plea negotiations. We’re happy to assist, if needed. Read the article on our website. 

 
 

 

 

mailto:aelaw3@aol.com
mailto:aelaw3@aol.com
http://cts.vresp.com/c/?TraversantInc./d228f9f2e9/TEST/a8f8ca3f37
http://cts.vresp.com/c/?TraversantInc./d228f9f2e9/TEST/a2b76e6756

